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Dear Mayor Block and Members of Saskatoon City Council, 
  
I am writing to strongly urge Council to reconsider a commercial-to-residential tax ratio 
of 1.88:1 and to approve the 1.71 that will be going forward at the next Council meeting 
from the Governance and Priorities Committee which met on April 9, 2025.   
  
I would also like to respond directly to Councillor Jeffries' comment on the March 26 
Council Meeting that he has not heard any concerns from Saskatoon businesses 
regarding the 1.88:1 ratio. As a business operating in Saskatoon, I want to be 
clear: businesses are concerned.  
  
The current environment is extremely challenging for local businesses. We are contending 
with: 

• US tariffs that affect our reconstruction capacity and raise the costs of goods 
• Inflation that has driven up the cost of everything from raw materials to wages 
• Tight and shrinking profit margins as we try to stay competitive 
• Ongoing pandemic recovery, which continues to impact staffing, supply chains, 

and demand 
• Rising crime, including theft and vandalism, that adds to our operating costs 
• A shrinking labour pool, with both skilled and unskilled workers in short supply 

 
We can offer is a tax environment that signals to businesses that we are welcome here, 
that Saskatoon wants us to succeed. 
  
I urge you to reconsider the 1.88:1 tax ratio and listen to the many business voices across 
this city who are speaking up—right now—with real concerns. 
  
Sincerely, 
Sheldon Wasylenko, President 
Rayner Agencies Ltd. 

 




